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CLARENDON RESIDENTS BE
ADVISED that for the year 2014, the
Clarendon Town Board has scheduled
its Regular Monthly Meetings to be
held on the third Tuesday of each
month - at 7:00PM at the Town Hall,
16385 Church St., Clarendon, NY;
Excepting for August which will be
held at the Historical Society Museum
Barn, 16426 Fourth Section Road,
Clarendon. ALSO BE ADVISED
that a Special Meeting will be held on
November 3, 2104 to authorize
reassessed water and mowing
charges for the 2015 tax bills.  BE
FURTHER ADVISED that the
Town’s Official Newspaper has been
designated as Batavia Daily News
(daily publication) and additional
publication of most Legal notices to
be put in Suburban News.

TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing
is scheduled for the unsafe structure
at 16572 Boots Road, Clarendon, NY
to be held January 21,2014 at 6:30 PM;
the regular monthly meeting will begin
immediately following.

This year, the Orleans County Town Clerk’s Association showed  its
community spirit by entering a “Toyland” float in the Medina Parade of Lights.

Town of Clarendon
Notice by Collector of Receipt of

Assessment Roll and Warrant
NOTICE

Taxes will be received at the Clarendon Town Hall, 16385 Church
Street, Clarendon, NY through April 30, 2014 during Town Clerk Office
hours; as follows:   Mon, Wed, Thurs 9 AM – 4 PM; Tues 12 Noon-
6 PM; Fri 9 AM – 2 PM; Sat 10 AM – 12 Noon.  Checks should be
made payable to the Clarendon Tax Collector and may be mailed to
PO Box 145,Clarendon, NY  14429.  Please bring or send your entire
statement when making payment; a portion of your statement will be
used as you’re a receipt. Please enclose a self addressed, stamped
envelope for return receipt by mail.   If you have any questions, please
contact the Town Clerk’s Office at 638-6371 ext. 100.

Susan C. Colby, Clarendon Tax Collector

 Fees Charged As Follows:
January   0%       February   1%       March   2%       April   3%

Town Hall Offices will be closed
Jan 20th for Martin Luther King Day

WATER IMPROVEMENT BENEFIT AREA NO. 11
Special Election Results:

65 in Favor; 23 in Opposition
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From the Town Clerk’s Office ………..
Susan C. Colby, Town Clerk/Tax Collector

New York State has implemented a call center to
assist the public with general information on vital
records.  The toll free number is 1-855-322-1022.
This number is NOT for ordering vital record
certificates.  Ordering Vital Records from New York
State continues to be through VitalChek Network,
Inc on-line at http://www.health.ny.gov/vital_records/
or by calling 1-877-854-4481.

Information from the call center is available on the
following topics:

• How to order certified copies of birth,
death, marriage and divorce records

• How to order genealogy copies of birth,
death and marriage records

• Getting Married in New York State
• The Adoption Information Registry
• Obtaining vital records for dual citizenship
• Fetal Death/Still Birth Certificates
• Order Status for vital records ordered from

NYS Department of Health

Holley’s Festival of Lights a “Success”Holley’s Festival of Lights a “Success”Holley’s Festival of Lights a “Success”Holley’s Festival of Lights a “Success”Holley’s Festival of Lights a “Success”

On December 7, 2013 the first Annual Festival of Lights was held to kick off the Village of Holley’s
Holiday Season.  Despite temps in the 20s, people braved the cold and attended many of the events during
the day.  Breakfast with Santa and Mrs. Claus at the Community Center was well attended as was the
Elementary School Band and Chorus at the First Niagara Bank.  Polar Express at the Community Free
Library was viewed by many and the vendors all had a good day.

This year’s Memory Bulb Tree was successful with over 150 bulbs purchased in memory of a loved
one.  The reading of the deceased names was given to a large crowd by Mayor Kenney.  The highlight of the
day was the Parade of Lights that included over 40 entries of lighted floats, cars, municipal vehicles and fire
trucks.  The parade route was lined with people from the elementary school through the Public Square.
When we saw the huge crowds lining the streets, we knew all the hard work had paid off.  The winner of the
$100 prize for best overall float was Bentley Brothers of Albion, NY.  Honorable mention certificates went to
the Holley DPW for best municipal vehicle and the Clarendon Fire Department for best Fire Company.

This year’s event was totally funded through the sale of Memory Bulbs and generous donations
from the following businesses and organizations:  Sam’s Diner, Dr. Steven Thompson DDS, Erie Way Tree
Farm, Holley Rotary, Save-a-Lot, Dr. Daniel Schiavone DDS, First Niagara Bank, Precision Packaging and
Heath & Martin Attorneys.  All profits from the event will be used to purchase new Holiday decorations.

A HUGE thank you goes out to all committee members, local business owners, and the many,
many people that helped to make this event successful.  We hope to see you all this year on December 6th,

2014 for the second Annual Festival of Lights!
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HILL THILL THILL THILL THILL TALKALKALKALKALK
I FEEL LIKE IT IS STILL CHRISTMAS!

When you read this, January will be here.  But as I write this, Christmas is still coming and I know that it will take quite
awhile to get it out of my mind. You see, this year I began to re-believe in Santa Claus, Saint Nick, or whatever you call that
bewhiskered old Elf.

Now I know that I don’t quite fit the profile of your average believer because a statistician would point out that first of
all, I am much too tall at a shade less than six feet.  A surprising fact is that the average believer only measures a mere two
to three feet!  Why this should be so I don’t know.  Next he would note my weight and tell me that average believers usually
weigh in at less than fifty pounds or so!  I must admit that I press on the scales a little harder than that.  So for whatever
reason, and statistics don’t lie, it seems that short slight people are more apt to believe in Santa!

In almost every category I do not match a Santa believer’s profile.  Why then, do I find myself thinking about where I
can get a big stocking to hang and if it is too late to get a letter to the North Pole!  Why should a tall person like me be thinking
about that late night caller?

Now, I’m not going to tell you that I personally saw that jolly old Elf.  No, I won’t say that, but I’ve seen a lot of what
they call his “helpers”.  There seems to be two kinds of them in that some wear red suits like that Elf does but many
evidently don’t wear anything special at all, just what we would call “street clothes”.   One kind of “helper” seems to stand
around in front of stores or sits with children inside.  Those are usually in uniform that is, wearing those red suits.

By the way, I want to note here that I object strongly to some store’s policies imposing height requirements on people
who wish to talk to Santa’s helpers, just because some people are taller doesn’t necessarily mean they are going to ask for
more than the shorter folks!

Anyway, it was around Thanksgiving that I first began to have suspicions about the reality of Santa Claus and it came
to fruition when Christmas approached and we had difficulty getting around in the church because the room was filled with
Christmas gifts for children in the area.  The tables of our fellowship hall were loaded with food donated and purchased with
contributed moneys.
Now, I’ve always seen quite a few “helpers” in uniform and they never really had all that much of an impact on me, but the
ones in those plain ordinary “street clothes” started me thinking.  Why would all of these seemingly normal people from all
the local churches, various organizations, and just plain residential areas, provide so much money, food, and time for the food
baskets?  And what would motivate all those people to do so much good?  Was it their particular religion?  But no, these
people were from completely different religions and backgrounds!  Some would confess to no formal religion at all!

I have deduced that these people were working for someone, someone that they agreed with and someone who tied
them all together causing them to toil for the common good.

Who was that someone?  Who else but the one they call Santa Claus!  When I looked at all those donated gifts and
foods it answered another question that has bugged me for years.  How did he carry everything on one sleigh?

Santa had help. He controls a giant organization of helpers from all over!  Isn’t that wonderful?  God has used that fat,
jolly, old Elf to spread the spirit of Christmas all across the land!  (I hope my list gets there in time.)

But now as you read this it is January; cold crisp January with Jack Frost and squeaky snow.  But let me tell you
something, it’ll never be as cold to me again now that I know the truth about Santa and the many wonderful “helpers” that
are all around me.  God bless them all, every one.

So now you know why I feel like it is still Christmas!
HILL BILL
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HOLLEY STUDENTS INDUCTED INTO THE NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY
The Holley Central School District’s chapter of the National Honor Society (NHS) inducted 18 new members on

Tuesday, Nov. 26 at a formal induction ceremony held at the Holley Middle School/High School. To be inducted into the NHS,
a student must apply with and maintain a 90 percent academic average and be selected by a faculty selection committee
based on the four qualities of NHS membership which include character, scholarship, leadership and service.
As part of the induction ceremony, new members were “tapped” by current members as they sat in the audience. Inductees
were then brought on stage, dressed in NHS robes where they joined current NHS members. NHS officers lit the ceremonial
candles and described the four qualities of membership in detail and area businessman Brian Blackburn gave remarks as a
guest speaker.

Middle School/High School Principal Susan Cory and District Superintendent Robert D’Angelo presented each new
inductee with a NHS pin and congratulated them as they were met on stage by a parent or family member.
The new inductees into the Holley NHS are:

Seniors — Heather Lynne Jones, daughter of Daniel and Lodema Jones; Lexi
Savannah Reyngoudt, daughter of Mimi and Jeff Reyngoudt; and Paige Marie
Whittier, daughter of Thad and Kim Whittier.
Juniors — Leah A. Baker, daughter of Shari Pelusio and James Baker; Jonathan
Richard Bower, son of Mike and Jill Bower; Nicole Catherine Boyle, daughter of
Michael and Michele Yargeau; Taylor Louise DeSimone, daughter of Scott and
Tina DeSimone; Tessa Marie McArthur, daughter of Scott and Sue McArthur;
Bailey Anne Marie Papaj, daughter of Jamie Wilkins and Adam and  Kerri Papaj;
Ian Thomas Penders, son of Jana and Tom Penders; Cole Herbert Quiter,  son of
Chris and Heidi Quiter; Emily Ann Radford, daughter of Gary and Krista Radford;
Cassandra I. Rivera, daughter of Carmelo Rivera and Veronica  Rangel and
Rosa Rivera; Andrew H. Rowley, son of John and Donna Rowley; Jessica
Elizabeth Skehan, daughter of Elizabeth and Roderick Skehan; Andrew Joseph
Spychalski , son of Patty Spychalski and Matthew  Spychalski; Jade Delores
Underwood,  daughter of Joel and Margie Underwood; and Brianna Lynn
VanAmeron daughter of Kelly and Terry Mosier.

Current NHS members are President Shelby Kunker, Vice President Daniel Flanagan,
Secretary Nicole Mauro, Treasurer Emily Skehan and members Nicole Blackburn, Bailey
Flint, Justin Gaines, Jennifer  Hendel, Emily Kordovich, Sarah Lusk, Claudia Passarell
and Morgan Zona.

National Honor Society inductees, front from left, Heather Jones, Lexi Reyngoudt,
Brianna VanAmeron, Taylor DeSimone, Jessica Skehan, Tessa McArthur, Bailey
Papaj and Ian Pender. Second row, Advisor
Russ Albright, Morgan Zona, Emily
Radford, Leah Baker, Jonathan Bower,
Andrew Rowley, Jade Underwood, Cole
Quiter, Andrew Spychalski, Nicole Mauro
(Secretary) and Principal Susan Cory.
Back row, Emily Kordovich, Sarah Lusk,
Daniel Flanagan (Vice-President), Emily
Skehan (Treasurer), Nicole Blackburn,
Jennifer Hendel, Justin Gaines, Claudia
Passarell, and Shelby Kunker (President).

For more information, contact
Communications Specialist Tami Bacon at
tbacon@monroe2boces.org.

New inductee Andrew
Spychalski receives the
NHS pin on stage with his
grandfather, Kenneth
Spychalski.



CLARENDON CONNECTIONS IN THE MILITARY
Clarendon Residents,

This Military Address Book is for our local service men and women.  If you've a loved one serving our country, we'd like
to give the community an opportunity to keep them in touch with home by offering addresses for letters and packages.
Please forward mailing addresses to the Town Clerk's Office in writing, or by email to tctc@rochester.rr.com with a subject
line of “Military Address Book”. Addresses will remain posted as submitted, until notice of a change is received.

5

U.S. ARMY
Ricky Seeman
Grandson of Fred & Carole Seeman of
Boots Road, Clarendon, NY
Ricky is currently stationed in Hawaii.

U.S. ARMY RESERVES
Nathaniel Shaffer
Son of Charlene Shaffer and Michael
Shaffer.
PVT Nathaniel Shaffer
Has completed Boot Camp and is report-
ing to the Army Reserve Center, in Chili,
NY.

U.S. COAST GUARD
Matthew Vickers
son of Dan & Sue Vickers
Holley Byron Road
Brother of Dan and Samantha
Upper Holley Road
SR Vickers, Matthew D.
1646 El Prado #2
Jacksonville, FL 32216

U.S. MARINES
Jonathon Heale
Son of John Heale
So. Manning Rd, Clarendon
& Ronda Heale of Kendall
Jonathon D. Heale
PO Box 1201
Indian Head, MD  20640

U.S. MARINES
Justin Pollock
Son of  Wendi Pollock
South Holley Road, Clarendon
PFC Justin Pollock
AMS-1/MAPSC-21
211 Farrar Road
Pensacola, FL 32508

U.S. MARINES
Matthew Wright
Son of James & Elizabeth Wright
Holley Byron Road, Clarendon
PVT Matthew Wright
PO Box 9079
Camp Lejeune, NC 28647
Matt is presently serving in Afghanistan.

U.S. MARINES
Steven A. Wright
Son of James & Elizabeth Wright
Holley Byron Road, Clarendon
SGT Steven A. Wright
104 Matthews Ridge
Saint May’s, GA 31558

U.S. NAVY
Sam Miller
Son of Frederick & Carmella Miller
Hall Road, Clarendon, NY
Address TBD

U.S. NAVY
Douglas Parker IV
Grandson of Douglas, Jr. & Kathleen
Parker
of North Manning Road, Clarendon
Doug is currently at Ft. Meade, MD and
will be re-stationed in a couple months.

U.S. NAVY
Chris Rhoads
Twin grandson of  Bev and Don Rhoads
of South Manning Rd., Clarendon
Chris (and family) is now stationed on
Guam as a Navy Submariner.

U.S. ARMY
Christopher Oliver
Son of Roberta & Paul Oliver
Hindsburg Road, Clarendon
SSG Christopher Oliver
85 First Street W
Ft. Drum, NY 13602

U.S. ARMY
Nicholas Ornt
grandson of Al & Shirley Ornt
Hall Road, Clarendon
HHC TF 3-66 AR
FOB Sharana
APO, AE 09311

U.S. ARMY
PVT Josh Parks
son of Keith & Holly Parks
North Manning Road
Josh is stationed at Ft. Carson in Colorado

U.S. ARMY
Jennifer Seeman
Grandaughter of Fred & Carole Seeman
Of Boots Road,, Clarendon, NY
Jen is in Basic Training at
Fort Leavenworth, MO

U.S. ARMY
Margaret Statt
Daughter of George and Laurie Statt
Trinity Drive, Clarendon, NY
SPC Statt, Margaret
I & S Co. HH Bn 25th ID
Camp Liberty, Iraq
APO AE 09344

U.S. ARMY
Carl Seeman
Grandson of Fred & Carole Seeman of
Boots Road, Clarendon, NY
Carl is back in Germany.

U.S. AIRFORCE
Craig A. Lane
Son of Richard Lane
Hindsburg Road, Clarendon
and Carol (Brad) Rouse
Route 98, Albion
MAJOR Craig A. Lane
4325 West Rome Blvd Apt 2205
North Las Vegas, NV 89084

U.S. ARMY
Graydon E. Beadle
Son of Patrice Beadle & James Stymus
Holley Byron Road, Clarendon
Graydon has just completed basic
training at Ft. Leonard Wood, MO
Address TBD

U.S. ARMY
Katie Cobb
“like a daughter” to
Rochelle & Dennis Ladd
Hall Road, Clarendon
SGT Katherine Cobb
2845 Wynter Hall Road
Huntsville, AL 35803

U.S. ARMY
Matthew Dutton
Is out of  the Army.
Thank you for your service.

U.S. ARMY
Erik Gallanger
Close Friend to Don & Bev Rhoads
of South Manning Rd., Clarendon
Erik Gallanger is now serving as a medic
in Georgie (USA).

U.S. ARMY
Phillip Maxim
son of Jan & Beverly Maxim
Address TBD



TID BITS
Geary (Moose) Shenck
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GREETINGS TO ONE AND ALL!  I hope everyone had a great holiday. Remember, a
bend in the road is not the end of the road, unless you fail to make the turn! If you’re all wrapped
up in yourself, you’re over dressed.  Wife, whose husband is stretched out on the couch reading
a mystery, to visitor: “Tom dropped Do It Yourself and switched to Who Done It.”   A tough old
cowboy counseled his granddaughter that if she wanted to live a long life, the secret was to
sprinkle a pinch of gun powder on her oatmeal every morning.  The granddaughter did this
religiously every morning until she died at the age of one hundred and three.  She left behind
fourteen children, thirty two grandchildren, forty-four great grandchildren, sixteen great-great
grandchildren and a forty foot hole at the spot she was cremated on.  “Kids these days, why, I
can’t tell if that one over there with the long blond hair is a girl or a boy.”  “He’s a boy alright”
replied another parent.  “Well, Maam, how can you be so sure?”  “I’m his father!”

I found a book with the price of things in nineteen thirty two:  new car – six hundred ten
dollars; average rent – eighteen dollars per month; gasoline – ten cents a gallon; stamps – three
cents; bread – seven cents per loaf; new house – six thousand five hundred fifteen dollars.  More
next month.  Six year old George came down stairs crying loudly.  “What’s the matter?” asked
his mother.  “Dad was hanging a picture on the wall and he just hit his thumb with the hammer.”
Sobbed George.  “That’s not so serious” soothed his mother.  “A big boy like you shouldn’t cry
at a trifle like that.  Why didn’t you just laugh?”  “I did” wailed George.  I met a man who said
he never votes, so he doesn’t feel responsible for what goes on in Washington.  My doctor asked
if any members of my family suffered from insanity.  I replied, “No.  We all seem to enjoy it.”
Bob was stopped by the police around two A.M. and was asked where he was going at that time
of night.  Bob replied, “I’m on my way to a lecture about alcohol abuse and the effects it has on
the human body, as well as smoking and staying out late.”  The officer asked “Really?  Who’s
giving that lecture at this time of night?”  Bob replied, “That would be my wife sir.”

Some Doubts:  1. If all the nations in the world are in debt, where did all the money go?  2.
When dog food is new with improved taste, who tests it?  3. Can you cry under water?  A husband
and wife had an argument.  Wife called her mother and said, “He fought with me again.  I am
coming to live with you.” Mom said, “No dear, he must pay for his mistake.  I am coming to live
with you.”  Wife: “There is trouble with the car.  It has water in the carburetor.”  Husband:
“Water in the carburetor, that’s ridiculous.”  Wife:  “I tell you the car has water in the carburetor.”
Husband:  “You don’t even know what a carburetor is.  I’ll check it out.  Where’s the car?”  Wife:
“In the pool.”
THIS MONTH’S RIDDLES:

1.  How do you make a tissue dance?
2.  What kind of birds do you usually find in captivity?
3.  Why should you always remain calm when you encounter cannibals?
4.  Pray tell me ladies, if you can, who is that highly favored man who though he has
     married many a wife, may still be single all his life?
5.  Why did the vampire quit the vegetarian club?
Is it just me or does anyone else find it amazing that during the mad cow epidemic, our

government could track a single cow, born in Canada almost three years ago, right to the stall
where she slept in the State of Washington?  And, they tracked her calves to their stalls.  But, they
are unable to locate eleven million illegal aliens wandering around our country.  Maybe we
should give each of them a cow.  Young children answers about Angels: 1. Angels don’t eat. But
they drink milk from holy cows.  2. My Guardian Angel helps me with math, but he’s not much
good for science.  3. What I don’t get about Angels is why, when someone is in love, they shoot
arrows at them.  Johnny was sprawling half out of his desk with his feet in the aisle, causing his
teach to say, “Johnny, take that gum out of your mouth and put your feet in.”

Waiter my plate’s wet.  That’s not wet Sir, that’s the soup.  Waiter, there is a dead beetle in
my soup.  Yes sir, they’re not very good swimmers.  Waiter, there is a dead fly in my soup.  What
do you expect for a dime, a live one?  I have bad news, you can’t cure stupidity.  The reason a
woman’s mind is cleaner than a man’s is she changes it more often.  When somebody famous
and dressed to the nines licks a hammer, it’s art.  But when we do it, I’m wasted and have to leave
Home Depot.  Why does toilet paper need a commercial?  Who is not buying it?  Everyone
seems normal until you get to know them.  If I am ever on life support, unplug me then plug me
back in.  See if that works.  Wife to husband, “Yes Don, I know the doctor said you should get
plenty of rest to get rid of your cold.”  As he lay on the couch, “But, that was nine years ago!”

Speaking of confusion, there is so much confusion in
Washington that the spies can’t find out a thing worth
reporting.  One guy to another: “I’m a self made man”
he said bragging.  “That’s what comes of hiring cheap
labor” remarked the other.  Alcohol is not the answer.
It just makes you forget the question.

An elderly man traveled across the country to
visit a dozen or so old girl friends.  “How did it go?”  he
was asked when he returned.  “Thank God I never
married any of them” he said.  “They’re all widows.”
It has yet to be proven that intelligence has any survival
value.  (Good news for me!)  For fast-acting relief, try
slowing down.  I like the word indolence.  It makes my
laziness seem classy!

The Car  A young boy had just got his driving
permit.  He asked his father who was a minister, if they
could discuss the use of the car.  His father took him to
his study and said to him, “I’ll make a deal with you.
You bring your grades up, study your bible a little and
get your hair cut and we’ll talk about it.”  After about a
month the boy came back and again asked his father if
they could discuss use of the car.  They again went to
the father’s study where his father said, “Son, I’ve
been real proud of you.  You have brought your grades
up, you’ve studied your bible diligently, but you didn’t
get your hair cut!”  The young man waited a moment
and replied, “You know Dad, I’ve been thinking about
that.  You know, Samson had long hair, Moses had
long hair, Noah had long hair and even Jesus had long
hair…” To which his father replied…”Yes, and they
WALKED everywhere they went!”  Don’t worry about
the future.  The present is all thou hast.  The future will
soon be present.  And the present will soon be past.

The Following by Millie Torzilli

Our lives would be more pleasant
If we started each new day
With a kind word, a smile
Or a hug along the way.

And we will be truly blessed
All throughout the day

Because we took the time
To listen, talk and pray.

For every second of every minute
Of every hour in a day
Is precious time ticking
Someone’s life away!

And how we spend our time
On what we do and say

Will make a difference in our lives
And those we touch today.

Well that’s all for now.  Have a great 2014.  Adios
and God Bless.

Geary (Moose) Shenck



CLARENDON TOWN BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS - DECEMBER 2013
OPEN END

Steve Kibler, Hall Road resident,
gave copies of Clarendon Zoning
Ordinance Section 719 (Alternative
Energy Systems – Solar Energy) to
Board Members.  He explained that
he has solar energy and has been
issued a special permit.   Mr. Kibler
requested the special permit portion
of the ordinance be changed; that he
objects to the annual inspection and
renewal fee.  Mr. Kibler has checked
with a couple other towns and found
they do not require the permit and
annual fee.  Supervisor Moy stated this
item will be put on the January agenda.

HIGHWAY/WATER DEPARTMENT
REPORT

Larry Swanger, Superintendent
Superintendent Swanger reported

plowing snow most of the month; that
this has been the worst December he’s
seen in the past 24 years.  Gravel
roads were graded before the snow
came.  Four graves were dug last
month.  The weather is now making it
difficult to measure/find grave sites so
storage in the chapel may be
necessary.

Discussion was held regarding
purchase of a new John Deere mower
for Hillside Cemetery.  Superintendent
reported over 700 hours on the current
machine.  Lakeland Equipment will take
that for a trade-in on a new tractor.
The Board did authorize purchase of
John Deere Select Series X304
Tractor with 4 Wheel Steer and 42X
Edge Xtra Deck at a cost of $1404.49
after trading in 2012 John Deere
X304-1MOX304ACCM222077 for
$1980.

PLANNING BOARD REPORT
 David R. Griggs, Chairman

Chairman Griggs submitted the
following written report:

Planning Board report to the Town
of Clarendon - December
(Action items only)
11-26-2013 (Regular Meeting)
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• Meeting cancelled due to lack
of sufficient agenda items

12-10-2013 (Regular Meeting)
• A motion was made,

seconded and approved to
recommend the following
Planning Board appointments
to the Town of Clarendon for
their consideration and
approval.

David R. Griggs, Planning Board
Chairman, one (1) year, term to expire
12-31-2015.

Kevin Johnson, Planning Board
Deputy Chairman, one (1) year, term
to expire 12-31-2015.   Nicholas
Bianchi, Planning Board Alternate, one
(1) year, term to expire 12-31-2015.
Patrick White, Planning Board
Member, Five (5) year, term to expire
12-31-2018

SUPERVISOR REPORT
Richard H. Moy, Supervisor
Supervisor Moy thanked

Councilman DeFilipps for his
dedicated service on the Town Board
for the last 12 years.  Councilmen
expressed appreciation for the extra
effort that Councilman DeFilipps
always put into researching things; that
he will be missed but will do a great
job on the County Board.  Councilman
DeFilipps plans to attend as many town
board meetings as possible in the new
year.

It was stated that the County
budget will pass on December 20th.

CORRESPONDENCE
Central Orleans Volunteer

Ambulance (COVA) has sent a
request that the Town send a letter of
support to expand their Certificate of
Need to include all of Orleans County.
Supervisor Moy reported that
Clarendon Fire Co. Officers will
discuss it at the Chief’s Meeting in
January and will get back to the Town
with their thoughts.  Supervisor has
notified COVA.

In November, a representative
from the Batavia Office of USDA Rural
Development came to the Town Hall
and performed a review regarding civil
rights laws.  This correspondence
received notifies that the Town is in
compliance.

OLD BUSINESS
The Town Board unanimously accepted
the proposal for Engineering Services
for Water Improvement Benefit Area
No. 11 from Chatfield Engineers, P.C.,
2800 Dewey Avenue, Rochester, NY
14616, and authorized Supervisor
Richard H. Moy to sign on behalf of
Clarendon.  Supervisor Moy reported
that Chatfield Engineers is working on
the project; that it will be July or August
2014 before it is put out for bidding.
Account Clerk Swanger reported her
discussion with Municipal Solutions
concerning financing for WIBA 11; the
Town can plan to add the amount to
the BAN that comes due and renews
in August 2014 and it will save a lot of
money in administrative costs.

Attorney Schubel will contact Bond
Counsel and notify them of the favorable
project vote outcome.

The Board accepted the proposal
for legal services for Water
Improvement Benefit Area No. 11 from
Webster, Schubel & Meier, 113 West
Center Street, Suite 2, (PO Box 606)
Medina, NY 14103.

The Town Board adopted a
Resolution affirming the Highway
Equipment Audit performed by
Councilmen Robinson and DeFilipps on
October 18, 2013.

A public hearing was scheduled for
the unsafe structure at 16572 Boots
Road, Clarendon, NY to be held
January 21, 2014 at 6:30 PM; the
regular monthly meeting will begin
immediately following.

The Town Board held its 2014
Organizational Meeting on January 2nd

approving the annual designations and
appointments.  Supervisor Moy was
reappointed Marriage Officer, term to
expire 12/31/2015.
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Muzzleloading…
Fifteen year old Kenneth J. Capurso of Albion is proposing that Muzzleloading Season in the NYS Southern hunting
Zone be extended by six days.  This last year it would have taken the season end date from December 17th to
December 23rd.  Mr. Capurso is calling on hunting clubs, conservation groups and interested parties to discuss and
hopefully support this proposal.  He feels the over abundance of the deer population could be answered in part by
this simple extension.  It would give Muzzle enthusiasts more opportunity to enjoy their particular sport and to put
meat on the table.  A petition in support of this change is available for signing at the Clarendon Town Clerk’s Office.
For inquiries or more information, contact Kenneth Capurso at (585) 590-0628.
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CLARENDON DIRECTORY
A&K Lawn & Garden

Fred Seeman 638-5260 or 506-5730
Allen Flooring Tile Installation

free estimates • Jeff  Allen 638-5446
Animal Service League - 621-0DOG

Animal Adoption Service
Avon Independent Sales Rep.

Shannon Sauro-Quill - 638-7448
squill@brockport.edu

Babysitter Available Now
Located in the Holley School District
Tiffany (585) 406-6242

Barden Homes - Majestic Custom Homes
585-967-HOME (4663)
majestichomes3@aol.com

B&N Locksmithing - 638-0071
Michael Lavender, 39 Geddes Street
Robert Lavender 638-8010

Childhood Memories Family Day Care
Susan Persia 638-5750

Clarendon Lions Club - 638-5750
PO Box 34 - Clarendon, NY 14429
Tom Persia, President

Clarendon Post Office - 638-6420
Clark's Cleaning Services - 638-5410

Pamela Clark
Computer Services - 589-6018

Sally Mathes
Creative Memories Consultant

Dawn Smith 638-8432
Creative Memories Consultant

Lisa Brockway 352-2096
Crosby’s Food Mart - 638-6859
Custom Cakes & Pastries

585-314-1514 Blossom Fox
PastryChefBlossom@yahoo.om
www.facebook.com/PatisserieByBlossom

Day Care - 638-1304 Geri Heale
Diann’s Beauty Shop - 585-638-6997

Diann Hillabush, Fancher Road
Disciples United Methodist Church

Pastor Jack Laskowski - 638-6383
Don's Yellow Truck Delivery

200 lb. Max. - Waterport - 300-9279
Dog Holiday Kennel

Georgia Liese @ (585) 494-0220
www.dog-holiday-kennel.com

Early Sunrise Realty - 638-0020
Everett Shaver & Carol Murphy 638-6169

Earthworks by Schiavone - 638-6744
Erie Way Tree Farm, LLC

Evergreen Trees, Landscaping Services
Mike & Jill Bower  (585) 638-7017

Evan's Tree Service - 638-6782
Evan H. Lusk

Excavations/Driveway Repair/Snow
Plowing - Senior/Military Discounts
DC Hauling - Heather Colella
585-204-ROCK

Farrow Home Heating & Cooling
Doug  Farrow
638-5270 / cell 509-7290

GC Construction
Roofing, Siding & Additions
gcconstroofing@gmail.com
Geoff Christian 230-5501
Chris Miller 474-1222

Holley Garden Club - 638-3419
Holley Jr Hawks

www.holleyhawksfootball.com
Holley Sports Boosters

www.holleysportsboosters.com
Jill’s Twig Wreaths

585-750-4659 or Jillstwigwreaths.com
Joe’s Plumbing  -  638-2264
Kingdollar Lawn Care

Mowing, Trimming, Free estimates
Fully Insured (585) 638-6902
www.kingdollarlawncare.com

Kinsey’s Hay - 317-6859
Lacie the Clown - 638-1676

Available for Special Occasions
Ladd Cleaning Service - 638-5074

Rochele Ladd
Maple Grove Farm - 638-6245

Maple Syrup & Other Maple Products
Mary Kay Independent Beauty Consultant

Bernadette Jones - 638-7374
Miss Lisa’s

Home Away From Home Daycare
638-5638 (home) • 506-8725 (cell)

MJD III Earthwork Systems, Inc.
Topsoil – screen & unscreened
For Inquiries, call 637-3080

Musical Entertainment for Hire -
BRICK - Country, Oldies & Classic Rock
Contact Ryan Klatt 638-1808

NEI Waste Services - 1-800-831-6179
Nothnagle Realty - 637-2810
Nuisance Wildlife Control

Remove & Reoccurrence Prevention
Evan H. Lusk  (585) 638-6782

Orleans County Adult Learning Services
Rose Ruck - 746-2614    ruruck@juno.com

Pets Galore - 638-0213
Port City Auction Co. - 637-2810 ext.302

James J. Donahue
The Printing Place - 589-9488

3733 Riches Corners, Albion
Real Estate

Daniele Windus Cook Properties
Diana Flow 472-1231

Red Rock Ponds RV Resort - 585-638-2445
Results Realtors - 637-4701

Rich Miller - Broker
rmiller5@rochester.rr.com

River Dust Band - John Krizan 738-2991
Vintage Country Music for all Occasions

Run-About Daycare - 638-7871
Save Time Cleaning Service

Michelle Chalker 585-721-3899
Sewfine Customized Apparel & More

Embroidery, Tackle Twill, Alterations
Linda Wohlers  638-8617
Sewfine56@aol.com

Smalley Monument Co.
Cemetery Memorials
Dale Smalley 638-5673

Smith Land Surveying -  638-8432
Boundary and Topographic Surveys

Taxdermy- (585) 329-8872
Aaron CLark aclarktaxidermy@aol.com

TRI County Construction - 638-7283
Kevin and William Thomas

Twins Mini Mart - 638-5833
Typing/Word Processing - 638-6902

Laura Kingdollar
Weese Electric - 585-746-2644

Always There — Fully Insured
Residential-Commercial-Industrial

Westridge Realty - 638-6969
16584 Ridge Road West, Holley, NY

Wild & Krazy Graphics - 638-5718
Signs/banners, Silk Screening & more

Wiley's Ark Animal Care - 638-7309
Dr. Krista Wiley

Wohlers Apartments - 682-4520
Clarendon & Holley

Boy Scout Troop 59 - 638-6651
Scoutmaster, Mr. Jack Kohmann
Sponsored by: Disciples Methodist Church
  & Clarendon Fire Company.

CLASSIFIED
TidBits Riddle Answers

1.  Put a little boogie in it!
2.  Jail birds.
3.  If you don’t, you could end up in a stew.
4.  A clergyman
5.  He found out you couldn’t get blood out of
      a turnip.



TOWN OF CLARENDON OFFICIALS
Supervisor - Richard H. Moy  638-6371  ext.105
rmoysuprv@rochester.rr.com
Councilperson, Deputy Supervisor
Allen Robinson
tctb1@rochester.rr.com
Councilperson - Paul Nicosia
tctb2@rochester.rr.com
Councilperson - Bill Campbell
tctb3@rochester.rr.com
Councilperson - Marc Major
tctb4@rochester.rr.com
Town Clerk - Susan C. Colby
TCTC@rochester.rr.com
Superintendent of Highways/Water
Larry P. Swanger cell  734-1302
Highway Garage 638-8547
Town Attorney - David C. Schubel
Town Assessor
Cindi Davis  638-6371 ext.103
TCASR@rochester.rr.com
Office Hours: Tuesday - Noon - 6:00 pm
Wednesday: 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
All others by appointment due to field work
Ordinance Inspection Officer/CEO
Town Historian, Melissa Ierlan 638-6371 ext.104
Office Hours: Mon, Wed., Thurs.: 9am - 4pm
Tuesday: 12:00 Noon - 6:00 pm
Friday: 9:00 am - 2:00 pm
tcbd@rochester.rr.com
Planning Board
Dave Griggs, Chairman
Zoning Board of Appeals
Arthur Kaminski, Chairman
County Animal Control Officer
Kathy Smith, 589-5527
Clarendon Justice Court
Honorable Thomas M. DiFante  638-6371 ext.102
Tdifante@nycourts.gov
Clarendon Justice Court
Honorable Richard H. Kemp  638-6371 ext.102
Rkemp@nycourts.gov
Court Clerk Business Hours
Monday 9:00 am - 2:30 pm
Tuesday 12:00 noon - 6:00 pm
Town Clerk Business Hours
Mon., Wed., Thurs.: 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
Tuesday: 12:00 noon - 6:00 pm
Friday: 9:00 am - 2:00 pm
Saturday: 10:00 am - 12:00 Noon
P.O. Box 145, Clarendon, NY 14429
Office: 638-6371 ext.100 Fax: 638-7220
Clarendon Fire Company
P.O. Box 136, Clarendon, NY 14429
16169 E. Lee Road
Fire Hall: 638-5118
Rec. Hall: 638-6621
Fax: 638-8390
www.clarendonfirecompany.com

MONTHLY MEETINGS/FUNCTIONS
SCHEDULED AT THE TOWN HALL - 16385 CHURCH STREET

Town Board 3rd Tuesday 7:00 pm
Exceptions: Meeting place for August will be Clarendon Historical Society Museum Barn

16426 Fourth Section Road
Planning Board 2nd & 4th Tuesday 7:00 pm
Zoning Board of Appeals 1st Tuesday (as needed) 7:00 pm
Clarendon Historical Society 3rd Wednesday 7:00 pm
Court Every Monday 7:00 pm
District Attorney Night 2nd Monday 5:00 pm

Town Website
www.townofclarendon.org

Governor
The Honorable Andrew M. Cuomo - D
Governor of New York State
NYS Capitol Building
Albany, NY 12224
518-474-8390

Attorney General
The Honorable Eric T. Schneiderman
Attorney General of New York State
120 Broadway - 3rd Floor
New York, NY 10271-0332
Rochester Office (585) 327-3240

US Senators
Honorable Charles Schumer - D
Keating Federal Building
100 State Street Room 3040
Rochester, NY 14614
585-263-5866

The Honorable Kirsten E. Gillibrand - D
478 Russell
Washington, DC 20510
202-224-4451

Congress 27th District
Honorable Chris Collins - R
2813 Wehrle Dr., Suite 13
Williamsville, NY 14221
716-634-2324
chriscollins.house.gov

1711 Longworth HOB
Washington, DC 20515
202-225-5265
Fax: 202-225-5910
chriscollins.house.gov

State Senator 62nd District
Honorable George Maziarz - R
175 Walnut Street  Suite 6
Lockport, NY 14094
716-434-0680
Fax: 716-434-3297
maziarz@nysenate.gov

811 Legislative Office Bldg.
Albany, NY 12247
518-455-2024
Fax: 518-426-6987
www.senatormaziarz.com

GOVERNMENT OFFICIALS
Member of Assembly 139th District
Honorable Steve Hawley - R
121 N. Main St., Suite 100
Albion, NY 14411
585-589-5780
Fax: 585-589-5813

329 Legislative Office Building
Albany, NY 12247
518-455-5811
Fax: 518-455-5558
hawleys@assembly.state.ny.us
www.assembly.state.ny.us

Clarendon Legislator for District 1
Bill Eick
10471 Freeman Road
Medina, NY 14103
585-735-7363

Legislator at Large - West
David Callard, Chairman of Legislature
3728 Fruit Avenue
Medina, NY 14103
585-798-1507
david.callard@orleansny.com

Legislator at Large - East
E. John DeFilipps
4726 So. Manning Road
Holley, NY 14470
585-638-8526
john.defilipps@orleansny.com

Legislator at Large - Center
Donald Allport
3008 Crandall Road
Albion, NY 14411
585-589-5496
donald.allport@orleansny.com

County Judge & Surrogate Judge
Family Court Judge
Honorable James Punch
Court House
Albion, NY 14411
585-589-4457

Orleans County Sheriff
Scott Hess
Public Safety Building
13925 State Rt. 31 - Suite 400
Albion, NY 14411
585-590-4142Orleans County Clerk - Karen Lake - Maynard  585-589-5334

Richard Moy - Town Hall Liaison - 638-6371 ext.105
The Clarendon Gazette, P.O. Box 145, Clarendon, NY 14429

The Clarendon Gazette is compiled by: Hi-Tek Printing Oakfield, NY  585.948.9433


